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From The Potentate
Larry J. Riemenschneider

Recorder’s Roll Call

Jim Stelsel,  
Recorder

Fall is here 
and it’s time 
for Shrine 
F o o t b a l l 
games at 
River Falls, 
La Crosse and 
Whitewater.  
In addition, 
it’s Badger 
and Packer 
F o o t b a l l , 
D i r e c t o r ’ s 

Staff Packer Party, Honored 
Ladies Luncheon, Quarterly 
Meeting, and Steak Fry.

Fundraising is in full swing 
with the sale of Calendar Books 
and Gun Raffle Tickets.  Each 
Club and Unit should have a 

supply of each to sell.  These 
funds are important to keep the 
price of dues down and to operate 
Zor.

The 100 plus Nobles who have 
not paid their 2012 dues will be 
receiving a final dues notice this 
month.  Your dues include the 
Imperial $15.00 per capita tax and 
the $5.00 Hospital Assessment.  
Zor is required to forward the 
$15.00 and $5.00 to Imperial 
early in the year whether you 
have paid your dues or not.  It is 
important that your membership 
helps finance our hospitals which 
are one of the main reasons to be 
a Shriner.

One of the hardest jobs I have 
as Recorder is having to sign a (Continued on Page 3)

suspension letter to a Noble 
who has not paid their current 
years dues by December 31 
of the current year.  If there 
is a reason you are unable to 
pay your dues, please contact 
the Zor Office to determine 
if we can help keep your 
membership.

If you are able to attend and 
club or unit meeting or party 
but just need a ride for yourself 
and/ or wife, give a member 
of that club or unit a call.  I 
am sure there are many who 
would be glad to give you a lift 
and also clubs and units should 
be aware of these Nobles who 
could use a lift.

 

Hello Nobles and Ladies of Zor,
I was so surprised to learn of 

Host Gary Carpenter’s sudden but 
successful bi-pass surgery in late 
August. We had a lot of prayers 
out for him. Last I heard, he was 
doing okay recovering at WI 
Rapids. Folks down that way will 
keep an eye on him.

I think I left off on last month’s 
letter with the Midwest Shrine 
Convention. So I’ll pick it up from 

there. We had some busy days 
travelling east, west and south 
to various Shrine events. August 
14th I scheduled a Divan meeting 
at the German Haus in Camp 
Douglas. Bob Hering drove down 
there with me. We had a quorum 
so we could get some business 
done. Rolf Kurandt and his staff 
at the German Haus did a fine job 
serving our meal. I always like 
stopping there for a meal when 

time permits. 
Thanks, Rolf!

F r i d a y , 
August 17th 
we drove to 
Stoughton for 
the Lakeland 
Shrine Club‘s 
Famous Fish 
Boil. The meal 
was delicious! 
The desserts 

had planned to attend the Job’s 
Daughters Convention at Green 
Lake, but we were worn out from the 
long drive the night before. Besides, 
Lady Julie had a Conductress 
workshop to attend at River Falls 
for O.E.S. in the morning. So we 
had to send our regrets.

Sunday, August 19th Lady 
Julie and I drove to Viroqua for 
a wonderful steak fry picnic put 
on by the Vernon Shrine Club at a 
park in Viroqua. There was a nice 
turnout of local Nobles and Ladies 
as well as most of the Divan and 
their Ladies. The juicy steaks were 
grilled by Oriental Guide Bob 
Giesler and new noble Russell 
Wright. The funniest part of the 
evening was about the beautiful 
cake that they served in our honor. 
It truly was beautiful; however the 
cake decorator from the bakery 
apparently misheard the names 
or didn’t know how to spell. The 
writing said “Luscious Larry and 
Lady Judy” rather than Illustrious 
Larry and Lady Julie. We had a 
good laugh over that. And then 
the Vernon Shrine Club presented 
me with a beautiful Norwegian 
Rosemaled plate with my name on 
it. I really love it.

The very next day, Monday, 
August 20th my lady and I drove 
to Arkdale for a picnic with the 
Heart of Wisconsin Shrine Club. 
The picnic was held at a park in the 
Lions Club shelter. Bob Calverly 
was one of the chefs who grilled 
the steaks. The potluck picnic 

Above, The legend of 
Luscious Larry begins .

Left, Daughters of the 
Nile at the fish boil - Rosie 
Fiscus, Peg Jones, Barb 
Englund and Jill Hanson.

served by the Daughters of the 
Nile Antioch Temple were also 
delicious. PP John Thorstad 
invited us to go behind the scenes 
(out back) to watch how the cod 
and the vegetables were prepared 
and cooked. Nobles George 
Seibert and Davy Nelson were the 
head cooks. Good job guys! And 
what a huge turnout for the event. 
It was worth the four-hour drive. 

Saturday, August 20th we 



PAGE 3   ZOR ZEPHYR   OCTOber 2012

Zor Shriner’s 2012-13 Calendar

(From the Potentate Continues)

October
7	 Director’s Staff Packer 

Party, Zor Shriners Center
9	 Honored Ladies 

Luncheon, Zor Shriners 
Center

9	 Quarterly Meeting & 
Steak Fry, Zor Shriners 
Center

27	 UW-La Crosse Football 
Game, La Crosse

November
3	 UW-Whitewater Football 

Game & Sahara SC 
Raffle, Whitewater

4	 Lefse making party, Zor 
Shriners Center

December
1	 Fall Ceremonial, Chula 

Vista
4	 Phillips Variety Show, 

Phillips High School 
Auditorium

9	 Lunch with Santa, Zor 
Shrine Center

January
12	 Annual Meeting/

Installation, Zor Shriners 
Center  

February
15-17	 Madison Circus, Alliant 

Energy Center, Madison
26-27  La Crosse Circus, La 

Crosse Center, La Crosse
	

was delicious and visiting with 
old friends and meeting some 
new ones made for a pleasant 
evening. PP Steve Peterson was 
there, too. Heart of Wisconsin is 
a very active Shrine Club. 2nd 
Ceremonial Master Chuck Miller 
presented the club’s gift to me.  It 
is a model of a semi-trailer that 
bears Zor Shrine and my name on 
its side. It is truly one of a kind. I 
really like it. Thank you Heart of 
Wisconsin Shriners!

I want to give credit to Cheryl 
Hoffman, Shrine Auxiliary 
Advisory Board Rep. for the Twin 
Cities Hospital. Cheryl organized 
a group of ladies from the St. 
Croix Valley Shrine Auxiliary 
to take part in workdays at the 
hospital on August 22nd and 
24th. Lady Julie went with her 
one of the days. Cheryl and the 
blue coat ladies at the hospital do 
a fabulous job.

The Northwest Chapter of 
OES held a picnic at Glen Park in 
River Falls on August 24th. My 
lady and I attended and enjoyed 
socializing with our star friends. 
Past Grand Patron Jerry Bristol 
and the current Worthy Grand 
Matron Winona Olson were 
among those who attended.

August 25th found us up early 
and ready to drive to Milladore 
for a membership party sponsored 
by the Heart of Wisconsin Shrine 
Club and Masonic Lodge at the 
home of Chuck and Sharon Miller. 
The Millers live just outside of the 
village and have a lovely home 
and a roll-off business on their 
property. The local Masons and 
Shriners pitched in and helped set 
up the picnic in the large garage 
and porch. Several salads, brats 
and hamburgers and desserts were 
enjoyed by all. The neighboring 
Amish ladies brought delicious 
pies and caramel rolls and jelly 
rolls. Several of the Zor Divan 
and ladies attended the event and 
also PP Steve Peterson and Lady 
Mary Ellen.

 In the afternoon, we held a Cold 
Sands ceremony and welcomed 

two new nobles.  A few visitors 
took petitions for blue lodge.  So 
it was a successful event and the 
weather was very pleasant. 

The Millers invited their 
Amish neighbors for the picnic. 
The father of the family gave 
buggy rides to those who were 
interested and several of the 
family joined us for a hay ride 
on a wagon driven by Chuck 
Miller. Chuck has about three 
deer stands. Thanks for all your 
hard work, Chuck and Sharon, 
Bob and Sandy Calverly, Tom 
and Judy Voigt, Jeff and Beth 
Schaefer, Randy and Kathy and 
many others!

That’s about it for this letter. 
September finds the blue lodges 
meeting again and the summer 
parades winding down. A new 
array of meetings and events 
take over until next spring.

Until next month, thanks for 
your support and encouragement. 
I’ll keep on driving and 
spreading the good news about 
Shriners International.

Fraternally,
Potentate Larry J. Riemen-

schneider

Amish horses taking a break between buggy rides.

The St. Croix Valley Shrine 
Auxiliary ladies enjoyed a 
workday at the Twin Cities Shrine 
Hospital on August 22nd and 24th. 
Led by Advisory Board Chairman 
Cheryl Hoffman of River Falls, 
they participated in assembling 
hygiene bags for the patients using 
those motel soaps, shampoos, 
conditioners, and lotions that 
were donated by travelers. They 
also put toothbrushes, toothpaste, 
combs, hairbrushes, tissue packs, 
hand sanitizers, and mouthwash 
in the bags. The cloth bags were 
sewn and donated by auxiliary 
members. Picture a very colorful 
array of completed hygiene bags 
when they finished.

Ladies Auxiliary in Action!
Other visitors sorted toys and 

put in their respective bins or 
cupboards. The decorated felt 
Christmas stockings were counted 
and placed in a separate area where 
they will later be stuffed with gifts.

Darlene Kincaid, Chairman 
of Receiving and Pat Jansen, 
Chairman of clothing directed our 
work and chatted with us answering 
our many questions. They shared 
coffee and treats with us and also 
allowed us to tour the facilities. It 
was a memorable day. 

Ladies who participated 
were Cheryl Hoffman, Julie 
Riemenschneider, Amy Hering, 
Theresa, Mavis Melstrom, Carol 
Fischer and Mary Bristol.

Above, Cheryl 
Hoffman,Theresa, 
Pat Jansen, Amy 
Hering, and Julie 
Riemenschneider.

Left, Cheryl 
H o f f m a n
 with one of the cloth 
dolls used to explain 
the procedure to the 
patient.

Mound View Shrine Club 
President  Klinton McCutchin 
extends a open invitation for all to 
attend the 38th annual Mound View 
Shrine Clubs Dinner – Dance on 
Sunday October 14th.  Come early 
to Ludden Lake Golf and Supper 
Club located on West Lake Road in 
Mineral Point for an early beverage 
and watch football on several 
televisions.  Dinner will be served 
starting at 5:00 p.m. and music will 
start at 5:30 p.m. for your dining 
and dancing entertainment.  The 
dinner tickets are $20 and may be 
purchased from any club member 
or at the door.

Mound View S.C. 
Holds Annual 
Fund Raiser
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Where can you have fun with 
family, friends and enjoy making 
new friends?  Come to the festive 
Chula Vista in Wisconsin Dells!  
Make plans to attend the Ceremonial 
and the Parade of Glory on Saturday, 
Dec. 1 at Chula Vista, as Potentate 
Larry Riemenschneider welcomes 
new Nobles to Zor.  It’s not too late 
to bring in your candidates and their 
families to the Zor family.    

Chula Vista is the place to be on 
Nov. 30 and Dec 1 as Zor welcomes 
everyone to Wisconsin Dells for a 
fun family weekend.  Come early 
to enjoy the great atmosphere, and 
the many activities the facility 
offers for you and your family.  
Chula Vista hosts an 80,000 square 
foot multi-level indoor water park, 
an arcade, and spa in its recently 
renovated facility.  

Rooms can be reserved by 
contacting Chula Vista directly at 
1-866-976-1064; please reference 
the booking ID # B11914 to 
receive the Zor Shriners discounted 
rate.  There are 2 types of rooms 
available: a standard room ($97 + 
Tax); or a junior condo suite ($117 
+ tax).  The deadline for reserving 
rooms is November 13.   We have 
been assured that all standard 
rooms will be reserved in the North 
Tower section of the hotel so no one 
will need to walk a long distance to 
the activities.

The activities are plentiful that 
weekend, beginning on Friday 
evening with the Hospitality 
Room will be open that evening 
for everyone to socialize and get 
to know one another (3:00 to 5:00 
pm and 8:00 to 11:00 pm).  This is 
a great time to meet and greet the 
candidates and their ladies and share 
stories with new and old friends!

Saturday brings much 
excitement and anticipation for 
the Candidates, their sponsors, 
and Ladies.  The day’s activities 
begin at 7:00 a.m. for all candidates 
and their Ladies as they register 
for the activities (see Agenda for 
complete schedule of events).  
The Orientation and Ceremonial 
sessions will be held on the first 
floor of the Convention Center in 
Rooms C to F.  The men’s lunch 
will be held in Convention Room I.

The Ladies will be busy during 
the day as they also participate in 
the orientation with their Nobles-
to-be (everyone is invited to attend 
the orientation session).  During 
the morning, everyone is invited to 

Ceremonial Schedule
Chula Vista Resort – December 1, 2012

7:00-8:30	 Candidate, Lady & Noble registration, Convention Center Lobby

8:00-2:00	 Daughters of Nile cookie walk & crafts

	 Auxiliary, Jobs Daughters, Vet Patrol Sales*, North Tower Lobby	
	 *Convention Center Lobby

9:00-9:45	 Candidate and lady orientation, Convention room G-H	
	 Everyone is invited 	

10:00-10:30	 Class Divan & Color Guard Enters, Convention room C to F

10:30-11:45	 Ritualistic Divan 1st  & 3rd section (all invited)	
	 Ladies excused prior to 3rd section, Convention room C to F

11:30-2:30	 Ladies luncheon (room opens at 11AM), South Riverview Rm 	
	 (Lower Level) 

11:30 -11:45	 Divan meets with ladies, South Riverview Rm (Lower Level)

11:45-12:30	 Candidate and noble lunch, Convention room I

12:30-1:00	 Candidates report for 2nd section, Convention room B

1:00-2:30	 2nd Section, Convention room C to F

2:30-3:00	 Break	

3:00-5:00	 Introductions: PP, VIP; Pipes & Drums; Fez talk, Fez Ceremony; 	
	 Wausauken Indian skit, Samsar awards, 25/50 year recognition, 	
	 Award of Merit, Circus Report, Parade to Glory, 	
	 Convention room C to F 

5:00-5:45	 Social gathering – cash bar, Convention room G-H

6:00-8:00	 Dinner, Convention room G-H

8:00-11:00	 Dance – Kristi B Band, Convention room G-H
	 	
All rooms located on 1st for of Convention Center unless otherwise noted.

Zor Ceremonial is Nearly 
Here! Make Plans to Attend.

the Daughters of the Nile Cookie 
Walk and Craft sale.  The Ladies 
Auxiliary will also have a booth 
of goodies to purchase, along with 
the Vets Patrol who sell Shrine 
paraphernalia.  Jobs Daughters 
will host a booth to promote their 
activities.

Luncheon for the ladies will 
be served in the South Ballroom 
in the lower atrium level of the 
Convention Center, which will be 
fun and festive as the committee 
is preparing a Christmas theme.  
Following lunch, the Ladies will 
join the Nobles for the rest of the 
Ceremonial Activities and Parade 
to Glory on the first floor of the 
Convention Center, Rooms C to F.

Following the Ceremonial 
activities, dinner will be served on 
the main floor in Rooms G-H, so 
be sure to sign up early to reserve 
your place at the dinner.  Fun 
follows dinner with dancing to the 
Kristi B band – soft rock, country, 
and everything in between.  Music 
and socializing will be available for 
everyone from 8 to 11 pm, so bring 
your dancing shoes.

Meals will be served to fit almost 
anyone’s taste palette; starting with 
Saturday, coffee will be served in the 
morning and bakery items will be 
available to purchase at the Nile cookie 
walk for the early morning risers.  

Lunch menu will include a 
deli sandwich buffet with soups 
(including beverages) for both 
ladies and men for only $17 per 
person. Dinner includes Prosciutto-
wrapped Pork Tenderloin, salad, 
mashed potatoes, corn, rolls, 
beverages, dessert for $33 per 
person.  For those with special 
dietary needs, Chula Vista has an 
optional menu item of Grilled pork 
black berry demi (gluten free) with 
red cabbage, roasted red potatoes, 
vegetable, rolls, beverages, dessert 
for $33 per person. One coupon 
is all you need to sign up for the 
meals.  Meal reservations are due 
by November 13.  Please make 
checks payable to Zor Shriners 
and mail to:  John Thorstad, 7318 
Longmeadow Rd., Madison, WI 
53717.  No meals can be purchased 
at the Ceremonial and reservations 
received after November 13 will be 
assessed a $10 fee per person.

This should be a great 
Ceremonial for everyone – bring 
your family to enjoy the warm 
and inviting atmosphere of 
Chula Vista and Zor Shriners.

December Ceremonial
Chula Vista Resort, WI Dells

December 1, 2012

Noble Name(s):________________________________________
Lady/Guest Name(s): ___________________________________
Phone: _____________________________

Please reserve these meals:
No. ______	 Men’s lunch @ $17 = $_________
No. ______	 Ladies lunch @ $17 = $_________
No. ______	 Dinner @ $33 = $________
Special dietary meal: No. _______ @ $33 = ________

Late fee per person received after 11/13: 
No. ______  late fee @ $10 = $_________
Total due: $________

Please make checks payable to Zor Shriners  
and return by Nov. 13, 2012 to:  

John Thorstad, 7318 Longmeadow Rd. Madison, WI 53717
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The Vernon S.C. Potentate 

Party was held August 19 at 
Eckhart Park in Viroqua with 
about 60 Nobles and their Ladies 
plus guests.  The weather held out 
and, mercifully, no lutefisk was 
served.  This is where “Luscious 
Larry” made his legendary debut.

Club 
Chronicles

The Heart of WI S.C. Potentate 
Party was held August 20 at the 
park in Arkdale.  The Nobility 
enjoyed a beautiful afternoon of 
fellowship and food.

Club President Todd offered to cut Jill and Larry 
Hanson’s steaks for them.  They declined.

2nd Ceremonial Master Chuck Miller presenting the club 
gift to Ill. Sir Larry Riemenscheinder.

Club V.P. Randy Erickson presenting a gift to Sir Larry 
and Lady Julie – a wood plate with Norwegian rosemaling.

The hungry Nobility lining up for a great meal.

Everyone enjoyed a great meal  with steaks cooked by 
“The Colonel” and his assistant Russell Wright.

Bob Calverley working the grill.  He managed not to 
singe off his eyebrows.
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Shriners, Masons, Amish, 
and guests came to Milladore 
Saturday August 25 for a very 
special weekend of family fun.  
Several Blue Lodges and Shriner 
groups assisted in this picnic.  
There was camping available 
for the weekend with lunch 
and dinner, games for the kids, 
fishing, Amish buggy rides, and 
yard games.   The event took 

Oktoberfest in August
place at Chuck & Sharon Miller’s 
beautiful home in Milladore.  The 
event also featured a Cold Sands 
ceremony, which welcomed two 
new Nobles:  Frank Hartman and 
Jason Laramee, both from WI 
Rapids Lodge #128.  People came 
and went throughout the day but, 
at the high point, there were 70 
people on hand.

Above, Chuck giving wagon rides through his 
property.

Below, is this where Chuck does all his important 
pondering?

Getting a good seat for the Cold Sands ceremony.

That is one amazing balloon animal!

Steve and Jeff enjoying some peace and quiet.
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After a year of planning and lots 
of hard work, the members of the 
Lakeland Shrine Club got back on 
track and held another of its “World 
Famous Fish Boils.”

The last fish boil the club held 
was in 2010.  In the interim, the club 
purchased brand new cooking and 
serving equipment and organized 
its members into teams to ensure 
the event would go off without a 
hitch.

Head Chef George Seybold, 
Pot Watcher Tom Chose, and 
Quartermaster & Fireman David 
‘Tinker’ Nelson reported that all 
of the new equipment worked 
perfectly.  Maître D’ and Serving 
Coordinators Arlen Christensen 
and Ron Outhouse commented 
that the overflowing crowd moved 
smoothly thru the serving line 
and many expressed numerous 
compliments about the quality of the 
meal, especially the cod, which was 
provided by the club’s Fish King 

Lakeland Fish Boil Big Success
By Gary Shealy

Jim Soderholm.  Head Mixologists 
Jim Halvorson and Kent Englund 
reported that there were many 
new faces at the bar.  Ticketmaster 
Don Helmke reported a total of 
315 meals served, almost an event 
record.  Helmke also noticed that 
the dessert table set up by the 
Daughters of the Nile appeared to 
be doing brisk business throughout 
the event.

Lakeland S.C. President Jim 
Stelsel, Jr. indicated that he was 
pleased at the success of the event 
and complimented all of his fellow 
club members and their Ladies 
who showed up to work and got 
the job done to perfection.  Stelsel 
also thanked the contingent of 
Zor Clowns who showed up 
and heartily pitched in wherever 
needed.

The Club plans on holding 
one or two fish boils in 2013.  
Watch the Zephyr for the dates 
and locations.

Where’s the Scimitar?
This mighty blade housed in 

a handcrafted wood display case 
is a sight to see and to show off 
at your Shrine event.  It recently 
passed from the Vernon Shrine 
Club to the La Crosse Shrine 
Club.  When your Club or Unit 

takes possession of the scimitar, 
please take a picture of the event, 
get all the names of the Nobles, 
and email it to zorzephyr@tds.net 
or mail it to the Zor Office, 575 
Zor Shrine Place, Madison, WI   
53717.

Merlin Huber, Dennis Wilkerson, Lowell Larson, & Oscar 
Peterslie.  (left to right standing):  Todd Wohlert, Martin 
Callaway, & Rich Hougom.

Chris Giesler, Errin Giesler, Monte Steiber, Wally Trouten, 
Bob Obmascher, & Randy Erickson.

Zor’s Lunch 
with Santa

Here comes Santa again!  Santa will be at 
the Zor Shrine Center on Dec. 9.  Bring your 
kids, grandkids, great grand kids, friends, and 
neighbors.  A hot dog lunch will be served from 
12:00 to 1:00 P.M.  Santa should be arriving at 
about 1 P.M. if the reindeer do not get stuck in 
the snow.  The cost again is $5.00 per person 
and all children will receive a gift from Santa.  
Deadline for the event is the 3rd of Dec.  Make 
checks payable to Zor Shriners.  Please fill out 
coupon and mail to Larry Hanson.
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Gary Cuskey, on right, presenting Hospital Representative 
Kevin Fischer with his Double Crutch Award at the regular 
club meeting held July 11.

Divan member and Hayward Musky Shrine Club President 
Gary Cuskey is shown presenting a plaque of appreciation 
to Kris Busch and Carole Sorenson, owners of the Spooner 
Red Cross Pharmacy and RC Gifts for their sponsorship of 
the Musky Cycle Patrol in the annual Spooner Rodeo Parade. 
The Sorenson family has sponsored the Cycle Patrol for 
over 25 years. The late Mr. Sorenson was a member of the 
Musky Shrine Club.

Lefse-Loving Norwegians 
Invade Zor Again

What started out as a small cooking party has turned into a major 
event again this year.  Sunday November 4 at 11 am in the Zor Shriners 
Center in Madison  Norwegians, near and far, will be coming into make 
some potato magic – lefse.  To make this more of a party, guests will 
be encouraged to bring extra food to pass and share in the lefse making 
process.  Please RSVP with Larry Hanson via email hanso@tds.net  or 
call him 608.862.3227.  We need to know what to items to bring so we 
don’t end up with too much “lute” and not enough “fisk”.    

Potentate’s Trip in 2013 
update…. With 96 passengers 
(from 5 different Shrines in 
Midwest) already booked we are 
still taking reservations through to 
December 15, 2012.  All bookings 
received prior to this date include 
cancellation insurance (value 
$400 per couple).

SEE ALASKA IN 2013
After December 16, we will 

continue to accept reservations 
subject to availability.  However, 
these bookings will not include 
cancellation insurance and, 
therefore, it’s in everyone’s 
interest to get their booking 
in early and certainly before 
December 15.

Imperial Public 
Relations Update
Submitted by Amy Ritzel, Corporate Director of Public Relations, 
Shriners Hospitals for Children®

Our Love to the rescue 
awareness campaign is in full 
swing and the results so far 
are very encouraging. Like us, 
you may have heard comments 
from patients, families, and 
associates who have seen our 
ads on television or online. This 
anecdotal feedback informs us 
people are making the emotional 
connection we want.   Since the 
launch of the Love to the rescue 
national media campaign on 
June 11, it has delivered more 
than 718,682,000 impressions 
(eyeballs) targeting adults 18+. 
Summarized below are the results 
for each medium. 

National Television 
Love to the rescue has aired 

on 24 national cable networks 
including large, broad-based 
(BET, TBS, TNT and USA), 
satellite clusters (Dish and 
Direct TV) and some specifically 
targeting women 25+ (Bravo, E!, 
HGTV, Lifetime, Oxygen, Style 
and We). 

Digital Display 
Love to the rescue banners 

appeared on 50+ digital sites, 
reaching target audiences 
including moms, upscale viewers 
and women 25+. 

Online Search 
Shriners Hospitals for Children 

website visits are up 87% and 
unique visits are up 90% from last 
year. 

These numbers clearly meet 
the Love to the rescue campaign’s 
objective of increasing awareness 
of our organization by tell our 
compelling story. In January 
2013, we will conduct a follow-
up study to gauge the increase in 
awareness of Shriners Hospitals 
for Children. We fully expect to 
have made significant progress 
in developing the public’s 
knowledge of us and the work 
we do. This will ultimately lead 
to more donations to support 
our mission of providing the 
highest quality, specialized care 
regardless of a patient’s ability to 
pay.  We will continue to update 
you periodically on our media 
performance and campaign 
results. Thank you for supporting 
this very important initiative. 
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October Birthdays

Wish These Zor Nobles A Happy Birthday:
Anton Arneson Jr, William Hawthorne, Donald Dickinson, George 
Choles, Corliss Jensen, James Bradley, Thomas Hadinger, Arthur 
Hotvedt, Bruce Mohs, William Johnson PP, A D Anderson, Frank 
Baldwin, George Gialamas, Walter Sorrell, Glen Nodgaard 
PP, Thomas White, Karl Gant, Gerald Liden, Dale Viney, Dean 
Dickinson, Floyd Richardson, James Stelsel Sr, Dean Melby, 
Kenneth Dix, Phillip Peterson, William Workman, Jack Lyon, Robert 
Tewes, Gayel Larsen, Richard Brustman, Lester Paulson, Phillip 
Mell, James Barclay, James Bohn, Yash Handa, Melvin Zastrow, 
Kenneth Grinde PP, Russell Dunnum PP,  Robert Moline, Roy 
Holm, Robert Mc Garry, Carl Mickelson, Thomas Severson, Darrell 
Schultz, James Lange, Burnell Roble, Ellwood Thomas, Wendell 
Olson, Steven Engebretson, Robert Hering, James Onarheim, 
Robert Charleston, Timothy Dunlap, Thomas Thompson, Peter 
Gunderson, Jack Jensen, Don Frakes, Patrick Finley, Theodore 
See, Peter Grunder, Jay Vosseteig, Douglas Hoffman, John 
Hendrickson, Craig Wooldridge, Johnston Bell, William Jones, 
Noble Nygaard, David Wolf, David Dominguez, Edwin ‘Skip’ 
Blake, Timothy Castner, Larry Hawkins, Greg Swingen, Randy 
Conwell, Jeffrey Severson, Donald Borgen, Rusty Tuttle, Matthew 
Cuper, Nels Lee, Manuel Ajuria Jr, Patrick Reilly, Richard Frees, 
Henry Najat, Anthony Reeves, William Moll, Alex Witt, Jared 
Brown, Terry Michael, Travis Hand, Chester Huber, Scott Hurd, 
Christopher Seifer, Alan Scafe, Tracy Wagner, David Miescke, 
Charles Van Heest Jr, Raymond Gwinn, Kristopher Stewart, 
& Russell Wright.Calendar 

Raffle Winners
Congratulations to these lucky 

folks!  Top winners were:    Szvon 
Conway, Monroe, $100;  James 
Blair, Medford, $100;  Tim Hop, 
Woodville, $100;  Floyd Kessler, 
Cottage Grove, $100;  Gale 
Hendrickson, West Allis, $100;  & 
Ray Paynter, Mineral Point, $150.

The $20 dollar winners were:   
Donald Englert, Sparta;  Ed Grabow, 
Monroe;  Ron Dommershausen, 
Madison;  Lisa Walther, Cameron;  
Dorothy Borchardt, Madison;  
Josh Peterson, Seattle, WA;  Ethan 
Johnson, Watertown;  Edward Baar, 
Oshkosh;  Jean Tenner, Black River 
Falls;  Richard Olson, Colfax;  
Anglei McClain, Saint Paul, MN;  
Emma Olson, Whitewater;  Steve 
Williams, Wausau;  Kevin Lovvik, 
Eau Claire;  James Wegner, Sparta;  
Tom Hemstock, Sparta;  Dick 
Sorenson, Oregon,  Guy & Sue 
Burns, Fort Wayne, IN,  Noah 
Flanum, Anchorage, AK;  Dawn 
Neitzel, Alma;  Noel Niehausen, 
Fort Atkinson;  Leo Long, Brooklyn;  
Rachel Hagan, Evansville, IN;  & 
Dan Elmer, Oregon.

This award is presented for dedicated and exemplary voluntary 
service to Zor Shriners and to the Shriner’s philanthropy, the 
Shriners Hospitals for Children®, over a minimum of five years.  

Recognition for outstanding service to Shrine Clubs or Units 
solely shall be the responsibility of those bodies and the nominee 
shall not be eligible for the Award of Merit recognition as they do 
not meet the guidelines.

The Award shall preferably be presented to Nobles not 
otherwise recognized as serving on the Divan or by appointment 
to prominent positions.

No member of the Zor Divan or past member of the Divan will 
be eligible for consideration until at least five years following his 
being on the Divan.  Then only for Voluntary Service that is within 
Zor’s sphere of influence.

To nominate your candidate, please provide a nomination letter 
describing why you feel this Noble is deserving of this award, i.e., 
what activities he has participated in, what offices has he held with 
the club/unit, how has he contributed to the shrine philanthropy, 
how has he been involved with helping children, etc.

Your nomination letter should be forwarded to the Zor Shriners 
office NO LATER THAN Tuesday, November 1, 2012.

AWARD OF MERIT RULES

Hospital 
Dads: We 
Drive So Kids 
Can Thrive!

Thank you to the Nobility 
who donate their time and energy 
transporting our kids.  If you see 
any of these caring folks, be sure 
to thank them for all they do.  If 
you would be interested in being a 
driver or a rider, contact your local 
club/unit or the Zor Shriners office.

Drivers and Riders to the 
Chicago Hospital in August

Driver	 Rider	
Earl Buehler	 Bill Jones
Dale Anderson	 Steve Ehle
Ken Olson	 Jack Crosby
Dale Holman	 Al Hunsicker
Dale Anderson	 George 		

	   Christofferson
Dick Jones	 Marv Peterson
Drivers and Riders to the 

Twin Cities Hospital in August
Drivers	 Riders
Del Gilbertson	 Tim Natarus
Larry Wiegand	 Dallas Chryst
Peter Rotter	 Barry Maxfield
Bob Calverley	 Ray Gwinn
Chuck Huffman	 Dave Rezin

Zor Shriners Steak Fry
Tuesday, Oct. 9 – Zor Shriners Center.  5p Social.  6:15p Dinner.
Name: ________________________________________________
Phone: _______________________________________________
Menu:  _______ Steak or _______ Chicken

Amount enclosed ($10/person) $___________

RSVP with coupon and check payable to 
Zor Shriners by October 5 to:

Zor Shriners, 575 Zor Shrine Place, Madison, WI 53719



PAGE 10   ZOR ZEPHYR   OCTOber 2012

 

 

Mallott_ZOR_Ad9'06  2/7/07  3:06 PM  Page 1

Lifestyle. Value. Trust.
(800) 848-5306     (262) 965-2111     www.threepillars.org

ERFURTH BODY SHOP, INC.
Complete Auto Body Repairs

Painting & Restoration
“We take the dent out of Accidents”

Phone 835-3603
Ron ERfuRth

Erfurth Body Shop_Erfurth Body Shop.qxd  5/23/11  11:38 AM  Page 1

800.279.2616 | www.sva.com

SVA Certified Public

Accountants

Nonprofit Organization
Saved $16,500 in Taxes

with SVA.
Let us help you achieve

Measurable Results.
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memorial contributions
 Zor Shriners Building Reserve Fund
 Zor Hospital Patient Transportation Fund
 Zor Shriners Endowment Fund
 Zor Shriners General Fund
 Zor Shriners Membership Fund
 Shriners Hospitals for Children®–Chicago
 Shriners Hospitals for Children®–Cincinnati
 Shriners Hospitals for Children®–Twin Cities

MAKE CHECKS PAYABLE AS MARKED ABOVE AND MAIL TO:
Zor Shriners, 575 Zor Shrine Place, Madison, WI 53719

In Memory/Honor Of __________________________________________
 Please acknowledge gift to the family 

Name______________________________________________________
Address____________________________________________________
City____________________________ State ________ Zip ___________

 Please acknowledge gift to the Donor   
 Via Email_________________________________________________

Name______________________________________________________
Address____________________________________________________
City____________________________ State ________ Zip ___________

GIVE PARADE TO GLORY CREDIT TO CLUB OR UNIT:
________________________________________________________

2nd Annual Shriners International 
Personal Essay Contest

What should I write about? 

Your essay should be a story from your life as it relates to being a Shriner. A personal essay 
gives the reader an intimate glimpse of the author’s experience, observations, thoughts or 
feelings. The individual stories of our members make up the history of our organization and 
by preserving them on paper you will help us tell the story of Shriners International. 

It does not matter whether you are 25 or 85, if you are an experienced writer or have not  
formally written anything since you were in school. Please take the time to reflect on your 
life as a Shriner. We love reading all your stories and appreciate your participation. 

What are some of the qualities of a good personal essay?
 
•	 Reflective	
•	 Creative
•	 Heartfelt

 How will the winners be recognized? 

The	top	three	essays	and	winner	photos	will	be	printed	in	the	2012-2013	Annual	Report	
as well as in a new Shriner publication that will be relased in July 2013. They will receive a 
plaque and a pin and will be recognized at the 2013 Imperial Session in Indianapolis. Each 
winner will also receive an Amazon.com gift card. 

Essays must be submitted to shrinepr@shrinenet.org by January 4, 2013. For an entry  
form and a  complete list of rules and guidelines, visit www.shrinersvillage.com or call 
813-281-8162. 

•	 Humorous
•	 Truthful
•	 Genuine

•	 Nostalgic
•	 Inspirational

Honored 
Ladies Lunch 
Welcomes all 
Ladies of Zor

Please join Lady Julie 
Riemenschneider on Tuesday, 
October 9 at the Zor Shriners 
Center to celebrate and honor the 
Ladies of Zor.  The committee 
is working hard to make this a 
special day for the widows of Zor 
Nobles and all the Ladies of Zor 
so please make plans to attend.    
The day’s activities will begin at 
11:30 am with social time with 
lunch to be served at Noon.  

Lunch will include stuffed 
chicken breast with rice pilaf, 
salad, vegetable, rolls, beverage, 
and dessert for $16 per person.  
Following lunch, the Ladies will 
have an opportunity to visit and 
enjoy a short program, which will 
be of interest to all.

We hope to see you there!  For 
those ladies needing a ride, please 
note this on your coupons Please 
complete the coupon, make check 
payable to Zor Shriners, and mail 
it to Sheri Severson, 363 S Main 
Street, Cottage Grove WI 53527.  
Reservations are due by October 
2.  Questions can be directed to 
Sheri at 608-839-5009. 

Honored Ladies Luncheon
Tuesday, October 9 – 11:30 AM

Zor Shrine Center

Name(s): _____________________________________________
Guest Name(s): ________________________________________
Address:  _____________________________________________
Phone No: ____________________________________________
_____ Yes, I need a ride to the luncheon
_____  Meal(s) @ $16 	 Amount enclosed $_____________

Please return coupon & check by Oct. 2 to: 
Sheri Severson, 363 S. Main Street, Cottage Grove, WI 53527. 

Lunch With Santa
Sunday Dec. 9th– Zor Shriners Center  at Noon

Your Name:___________________________________________
Children Names(s) and Ages(s):
_____________________________________________________
_____________________________________________________
Amount enclosed ($5.00 per person)
Please send coupon and check payable to Zor Shriners by Dec. 7th
Mail to: Larry Hanson, 403 N. Cincinnati St., Albany, WI 53502
Home Phone: 608-862-3227     Cell Phone 608-778-0802
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CONTRIBUTIONS TO THE SHRINERS 
HOSPITALS FOR CHILDREN®

CONTRIBUTIONS TO ZOR
as of the 15th of last month

** ENDOWMENT FUND **
– No contributions –

** GENERAL CONTRIBUTIONS FUND **
DONATION
Robert Zeek, Jr.

** BUILDING RESERVE FUND **
– No contributions –

** MEMBERSHIP FUND **
– No contributions –

** HMDC FUND **
– No contributions –

** TRANSPORTATION FUND **
In Memory of  	 Donor  Name
Earleen Rasmussen	 Louise Rowe
Eunice Hendrickson	 Louise Rowe
Donald Green	 Zor Concert Bands	

DONATION
Kip & Sharon Hoskins	 East Point Sportz Pub LLC

Our Family Serving Yours
Bob Cress PP, Bill Cress, Dan Fose, Mary Cress Fose, 

Carey Cress Fose, Sherry Cress, Floyd Kleppe, Paul Olson
West – 238-3434	 Sun Prairie – 837-9054
East – 249-6666	 Stoughton – 873-9244
Middleton – 238-8406	 McFarland – 838-0655
Waunakee – 849-4513	 Deerfield – 764-5369

www.CressFuneralService.com

In Memory of:	 Donor:	
Donald R Green	 Willard & Janis Reck
	 William & Beverly Payne 
	 Jan Dennis 
	 F. G. & V. S. McCormick 
	 Donald & Judith Komplin 
	 Donna Jean Zink 
	 Timothy & Marcy LeFave 
	 Robert Edwards & Mary Collins
	 Kenneth & Wava Grinde
	 Lawrence & Susan Crone 
	 Bill & Beth Asher
	 Gertrude Hall
	 Duwayne & Judy Hoffman
	 Murry & Julia House
	 Iota Chapter of Alpha Delta Kappa 
	     c/o Mary Hendrickson
	 Raymond Lang
	 Gail Phillips
	 Elizabeth Schaefer
	 Al & Alta Schroeder
	 Morrie & Laura Streich
	 Helen Warriner
	 Helen Wheeler
Cloyce Campbell	 Ramon & Connie Erickson
	 Lowell & Alice Larson
	 Merlin & Carol Huber
Melvin “Bud” Zager	 Howard & Lois Baker
Betty Hoerter	 Jan & Del Gilbertson
Marvin D. Pueschner	 Robert A & Ardythe Kamke
Alvin Mayer	 Anonymous
Richard Carpenter	 Jim & Elaine Hines
Earl Newton	 Ralph & Lori Thompson
Leo Krear	 Ralph & Lori Thompson
Mark D. Hiser	 Ramon & Connie Erickson
Henry Herling	 Ramon & Connie Erickson
Tom Tourville	 Gary & Sonya Tourville
Eunice Hendrickson	 Gyneth Schmale
Duane Luebe	 Willard & Janis Reck
Joan E Follendorf	 Anonymous	
Alex & Rose Thornton	 Roger W Barthel 
Ms Jennifer Hollomon	 Sue Schmoelkel 
Ms Tracy Smith	 Sue Schmoelkel 

Charles Kolbe, Wausau (03.04.03)......................08.31.12
Donald Green, Madison (05.30.87).....................08.12.12
John Marling, Janesville (06.02.51)....................07.21.12
Marvin Pueschner, Eau Claire (12.06.80)..........08.01.12
Alexander Thornton, Wautoma..........................08.16.12
L James Leitl, Platteville (05.04.57)....................08.31.12

Pete Gunderson
Serving Nobles for 4 Generations

from 6 Locations

COME & SEE PATRICK
FOR YOUR AUTO REPAIRS AT

2413 S. PARK ST.
MADISON, WI 53713

Atlee Wilson promises FREE AIR!!


